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TO:   Mayor and Commissioners 

FROM:  Duane D'Andrea, Human Resources Director 

THROUGH:  Terrence R. Moore, ICMA-CM 

DATE:  February 6, 2024 

APPROVAL OF AMENDMENT NUMBER 4 TO THE LEASE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE 
CITY OF DELRAY BEACH AND PINEAPPLE GROVE HOLDINGS, LLC FOR THE 
CONTINUED OCCUPANCY OF THE MEDICAL FACILITY LOCATED AT 525 NE 3RD 
AVENUE, DELRAY BEACH, FLORIDA. 
 
Recommended Action: 
 
Motion to Approve lease renewal for Pineapple Grove Center for the Employee Health 
and Wellness Center.  
 
Background: 
 
Our current lease amendment for the city’s Employee Health and Wellness Center is set to 
expire at the end of the month, February 29, 2024. Construction work is underway at the 
Train Depot to move the Employee Health and Wellness Center upon completion which was 
projected to be completed in November 2023. Due to construction delays, the city has 
requested to extend our current lease for an additional 3 months, with the option to 
terminate with 45-days written notice to lessor.  
 
The item before the Commission is to approve the lease agreement between the City of 
Delray Beach and Pineapple Grove Holdings, LLC for the continued occupancy of the 
medical facility located at 525 NE 3rd Avenue, Delray Beach, Florida. The Code of 
Ordinance, Chapter 36 only applies to the acquisition of goods and or services. 
 
Funding Source: 
 
551-17-020-513.44-11 - Rentals and Leases 

City Attorney Review: 
 
Approved as to form and legal sufficiency. 
 
Timing of Request: 
 
Renewal of these services is urgent. 



SERVICE      PERFORMANCE      INTEGRITY      RESPONSIBLE      INNOVATIVE      TEAMWORK 

 

Attachments:  

 Simple Legal Review Checklist 

 Amendment 4 
 


